Malvern Division 2020

All units began the year as usual, actively engaged in programme activities and looking forward to planned camps, residential events, and Blackmore 50 celebration days, especially as the County campsite is local to us. Brownies and Guides from Malvern Division joined Worcester Division units to attend a fabulous Thinking Day event at the NEC in Birmingham. The Fairground was by far the favourite. “Can we do this again next year?” was the cry, before we had even left. Many Malvern Division members participated in the Worcester Park Run in March, cheering on the runners and some of the girls joined in.

Lockdown in March changed the rhythm of Girlguiding. Girls completed activities and badges by sending emails to their leaders. Some units met online, adapting to a programme which included scavenger hunts, crafts, cookery, problem-solving and even a live pet show! The pets included butterflies, a tortoise, a cockatiel and a pony. 

Instead of a Division group entry in the Malvern Well dressing event, girls and leaders made individual displays at home with the theme of Water, some using the opportunity to raise money for charity. 

Brownie and Guide units took advantage of outdoor venues, to continue with outdoor meetings when restrictions allowed. A big thank you to Carol Heath for allowing units to use the County Campsite for outdoor meetings too. One of our units particularly enjoyed a day there when they missed out on their June Pack Holiday. The Blackmore 50 challenge badge activities were very popular with units for outdoor meetings, as well as outdoor cooking and kite making. 

Some units returned to indoor face-to-face meetings briefly in the autumn. Girls debated during UK Parliament week, made a fantastic poppy display outside Upton Memorial Hall for Remembrance Sunday,  and finished the year with Christmas celebrations.

A big thank you to all the adult volunteers who used their ingenuity and teamwork to continue with Girlguiding throughout a difficult year. Leaders and girls had a great time.

[image: ]

10th Malvern Brownies meeting outdoors on Peachfield Common in Malvern
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